

## National Association of **Boards of Pharmacy** www.nabp.pharmacy

1600 Feehanville Drive Mount Prospect, IL 60056

T) 847/391-4406

F) 847/375-1114

March 9, 2018

Lisa Carter

Sent via email

Registry Services and Engagement Manager Internet Corporation for Assigned Names and Numbers (ICANN) 12025 Waterfront Drive, Suite 300 Los Angeles, CA 90094

Re: Amendment of .Pharmacy Registry-Registrar Agreement

Dear Ms Carter:

Please accept this letter as formal notice that the National Association of Boards of Pharmacy® (NABP®) intends to amend its Registry-Registrar Agreement (RRA). Please find attached a copy of the proposed RRA, which indicates all changes in redline mode.

NABP is amending the following parts of the RRA to make the necessary changes identified through the recent ICANN audit of the .pharmacy gTLD:

- in section 3, Obligations of Registrar, subsection 3.3, the addition of a new second bullet to require Registrars to include in their registration agreement a provision requiring a Registrant to comply with all applicable laws;
- in section 3, Obligations of the Registrar, subsection 3.3, the addition of language to the new fifth bullet to require Registrars to include in their registration agreement a provision to ensure that the Registrants continue to conform to appropriate regulations and licensing requirements and generally conduct their activities in the interests of the consumers they serve; and
- in Exhibit E, subsection 2, the addition of two paragraphs to clarify that the Registrar must not renew a domain name to a URS Complainant who prevailed for longer than one year.

In addition, NABP is making changes to Exhibit E, in the ".Pharmacy Domain Tier Pricing and Registrant Types" chart to add a new, lower price tier to encourage community pharmacies to register their domains with the .pharmacy gTLD.

Please contact NABP at registry@safe.pharmacy if you have any questions.

Sincerely

nen A. Catizone, MS, RPh, DPh

**Executive Director/Secretary** 

Attachment